
KEY DATES 

Message from our Acting Campus Principal - Cleo Lazaris 

30 Jul –3 Aug HEALTH WEEK 

14-17 Aug YEAR 9 MELBOURNE DISCOVERY CAMP 

30 Aug COLLEGE BIG DAY OUT 

10-13 Sept YEAR 10 TASMANIA CAMP 

Friday 27th July, 2018 

 
Churchill Campus 

Ph: 5132 3700 

PO Box 3411 

MORWELL BC 3841 

EMAIL: kurnai.co@edumail.vic.gov.au 

College Principal 

Anthony Rodaughan 

Acting Campus Principal 

Cleo Lazaris 

School Hours:    8:25am - 2:45pm 

Students are supervised from 8:10am - 3pm 

Welcome Back to Term 3 

Term 3 can be a difficult term. The mornings can be dark and cold which make it difficult to bounce out of bed to greet the 

new day!  People are often unwell with colds and the flu and there are no public holidays to break up the term.   

A number of events have been planned for this term including our Health Week Expo during Week 3.  Many guest speakers 

and activities have been arranged to increase students’ health and wellbeing.  The week will end in a healthy lunch followed 

by a colour fun-run at the lake.  In Week 4 we will have our Careers Week which aims to increase students’ understanding of 

the world of work and future careers and pathways. 

NAIDOC Celebrations   

Each year, Kurnai College celebrates NAIDOC (National Aboriginal and Islander Day 

Observation Committee) week, and each campus takes it in turns to host the main 

event. This year the event was at our LV FLO campus.  On the 23rd of July, staff and 

students were treated to a free BBQ lunch to acknowledge NAIDOC day for 2018.  

Kurnai College is committed to embracing and celebrating Koorie culture and to 

continuing to build our connections with our Koorie community. 
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Message from our Principal continues…….. 

 

Kurnai College Four Pillars 

  Engagement:    We actively participate in our own learning 

  Excellence:      We do the best that we can do 

  Work Ethic:      We are committed to working hard 

  Relationships:  We value and respect each other 

Homework Club 

We’ve had a great turn out for our Homework Club on Wednesday nights.  This week we will have additional tutors.  These are 

students from Federation University working in the Australian Indigenous Mentoring Experience (AIME) program.  This means 

lots of support for our students, where they can get extra help with classwork, in a relaxing environment.  

When: Wednesday afternoon 

Where: Churchill Campus Library 

Time: 3:00 to 4:15pm 

Food Provided 

Assessment Weeks 

Our Common Assessment Tasks are used to gauge student achievement against the Victorian Curriculum standards.  They 

are the final or summative assessment for a unit of work in any given subject.  All Common Assessment Tasks (CATS) will be 

completed during weeks 8 and 9 of this term.  There will be minimal disruption to classes during this time and I ask that 

student absences are kept to a minimum.  Students who miss CATS will need to make up the time in our after school 

homework club on a Wednesday evening.  If your child is absent please inform the Team Leader so that arrangements can be 

made.  

Farewell Veronica Schuback 

Ronnie has been a part of the Churchill Campus staff for well over a decade.  She is a highly respected member of the 

Education Support staff who has supported many students over the years in their classes, in particular in Food Technology 

classes.  Ronnie will make her transition to the FLO campus during this term as an Education Support Staff member.  We 

welcome Emma Ferguson who will take up Ronnie’s position. 

Program for International Student Assessment (PISA) 
 
Every three years PISA collects information about students and schools to monitor differences in educational outcomes over 
time.  This year will be the seventh PISA study and is conducted in more than 80 participating countries.   
Undertaking PISA is important because the results indicate how well-prepared students in Australia are for learning once 
they leave school and it identifies areas for improvement over time by schools, education systems and governments. 
Kurnai College, Churchill Campus will once again be participating in the PISA study this year.  Students are randomly selected 
and will be notified via mail. If your child is selected it is important that they attend the allocated testing day, Thursday 23rd 
August.    



TR@K – Targeted Reading At Kurnai 

Students are well on their way in our Targeted Reading @ Kurnai (TR@K) program, they have settled 

into their classes and have established a fantastic routine for their focused reading instructions! The 

TR@K program runs from 11am until 11:30am every Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday. TR@K is 

only available for our year 7 classes at this stage and we cannot emphasize enough how important it is 

to ensure students are attending every lesson. Every TR@K lesson is different and no lessons are 

repeated, if students are regularly missing lessons, this can have a significant impact on the learning 

sequence and their progress through the program. If you would like further information, there will be a 

parent information session on Wednesday 1st August 2018 at 5:30PM at the Churchill Campus. 

Swimming 

The first week of the Swimming program has gone ‘Swimmingly’.  Students began their lessons this week on Monday and will 

continue for the next 8 weeks.  Students have returned to school with a positive attitude towards the program which is 

fantastic as it is an important part of their curriculum and skill development.  We continue to ask families to remind students to 

pack their swimming gear, including a plastic bag for wet clothes and a towel, ready to bring with them on Monday. 

Hockey 

This week Jenna McLauchlan, Blake Billing, Lleyton Hecker and Travis Colson joined Year 

8 students in representing Kurnai College in the school Hockey competition.  Both the 

boys’ team and girls’ team were successful against Sale College and will continue 

through to the next round of competition.  The girls won 4-0 and the boys won 9-0.  

Well done to all who participated!! 

CHURCHILL CAMPUS  -  PATHWAYS TO SUCCESS      

Year 7 News ……….   

Celeste Sanderco 

Year 7 Team Leader 

hardy.celeste.n@edumail.vic.gov.au 

 

Kurnai College Four Pillars 

  Engagement:    We actively participate in our own learning 

  Excellence:      We do the best that we can do 

  Work Ethic:      We are committed to working hard 

  Relationships:  We value and respect each other 

Welcome back.  We hope all the students and their families enjoyed their two week 

break and are well rested for Term 3.  It has been a great start for year 7’s and they have 

adjusted to their new elective subjects and timetables very well.  The year 7 staff would 

like to commend students on how well they have transitioned into their new timetable 

with new bell times, one day for Form Group and the inclusion of the TR@K program.  

With such an enthusiastic start, Term 3 is shaping up to be another great term. 

Absences 

Unfortunately as the cold weather hits us, Term 3 has become renowned for student absences due to the cold and flu season.  

We remind parents and guardians that if a student will not be attending school for the day to ring the Absent Hotline on 51 

323 711.  This line is open 24hrs a day and will be sent as a message to our administrative team to forward onto relevant 

teachers.  If students will be away for an extended period of time, please ensure you let our administrative team know and 

they can forward the message to team leaders so work and support can be arranged for students to complete whilst at home. 



CHURCHILL CAMPUS  -  PATHWAYS TO SUCCESS      

Year 8 News ……….   

Lindy Gumpold 

Year 8 Team Leader 

gumpold.galinde.g@edumail.vic.gov.au 

Welcome back to Term 3  

On behalf of the Year 8 team members, Sarah Cohen, Rebecca Lynch, Ross Fitzpatrick, 

Chris Flake, Josh Barrie and Lindy Gumpold we would like to welcome everyone back to 

term 3.  

At the start of a new term, it is important that all students are fully prepared for school 

by having the necessary equipment for class, being in school uniform and arriving to 

classes on time. 

PBS Lesson on Listening 

On Tuesday the 24th of July all students at the Churchill campus participated in a PBS lesson on 

Relationships with the focus on ‘Allowing others to listen and learn’. This session, with interactive 

activities, allowed students to understand why listening is an important skill.  The students learnt that 

listening shows the speaker respect and that you are paying close attention to what is being said; that 

listening encourages open communication; and that while hearing is a natural process, listening is not. 

Learning effective listening skills is crucial in order to get the most out of each message.  

State Cross Country 

Claire Irving competed in the State Cross Country event on 

Thursday 19th of July.  Claire made the journey to Bundoora 

Park and raced against the State’s fastest students to 

complete the tough 3km course.  Claire had set herself a goal 

to achieve a place in the top half of the racing group.  Claire 

was successful and managed to place 34th with an impressive 

time of 12:52.  Well done Claire on doing an excellent job. 

PBS Coupons 

The students have been keenly earning and exchanging their PBS coupons that they receive  from 

Kurnai staff, when they display a behaviour from the Four Pillars – Relationships, Engagement, 

Excellence, or Work Ethic – for a prize from the display cupboard, which is the Wellbeing Office. Each 

week, during Team Time, students are given the opportunity to ‘cash’ in their coupons. Students are 

also able to ‘cash’ in their coupons at recess or lunchtime.  At present, the most popular item from the 

cupboard, is the chocolate. 

A reminder to all Year 8 students, that when they receive a ticket,  they need to write their name on 

the ticket and then place it into the PBS box, which is located in the Library. 

At the end of Week 2 the following are the top 6 students for Year 8: 

Lance Townsend -13 

Carmela Cardillo - 10 

Kayley Answerth – 9 

Lachlan Bell - 9 

Bridie Byrne - 8 

A reminder to all Year 8 students that when they receive a ticket that they need to write their name on 

the ticket and then place it into the PBS box, which is located in the Library. 

Student Laptops 

A reminder that students are expected to have a laptop and that students need to bring their laptop to all classes. Staff in the 

Year 8 team have worked to determine which students have their own laptop or required access to a school laptop in the 

short term. Therefore all students in Year 8 currently have access to a laptop. Please encourage your child to bring their laptop 

to school every day. 



Uniform Expectations 

With the colder weather, students are still expected to be in full uniform. This does not 

include non-school uniform jackets, hoodies or tracksuit pants, however they can wear 

long sleeve navy or white tops (without hoods) underneath their polo tops. Students are 

also reminded that if they are required to wear shoes that are predominately black. If 

you child is out of uniform, please provide a note which explains why your child is not 

wearing uniform on a particular day. Students are also reminded that baseball hats are 

not to be worn to classes and will need to be kept in lockers and used only at recess 

and lunchtime.  

Absence from school 

If your child has been absent from school or will be absent from school, please contact the school on 

5132 3711 and let Zoe Plumb know so that attendance records can be accurately maintained. If 

teachers are aware that a student will be absent, work can be arranged so that your child does not 

fall behind with their school work.  
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Year 8 News continued……….   

Lindy Gumpold 

Year 8 Team Leader 

gumpold.galinde.g@edumail.vic.gov.au 

 

Kurnai College Four Pillars 

  Engagement:    We actively participate in our own learning 

  Excellence:      We do the best that we can do 

  Work Ethic:      We are committed to working hard 

  Relationships:  We value and respect each other 

Homework Club  

When: Wednesday afternoon  

Where: Churchill Campus Library  

Time: 3:00 to 4:15pm 
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Year 9 News ……….  

Melbourne Discovery Camp 

We are getting closer to the Melbourne Discovery Camp: Tuesday 14th – Friday 17th 

August, 2018. 

Camp numbers have now been finalised and those attending will be provided with 

Camp information and requirements in the coming weeks. 

Job Skills Expo 

The focus in team time for this semester is Careers. As part of this students are going to 

attend a Job Skills Expo on Tuesday 31st July at Lardner Park. 

Permission forms were handed out last week and need to be returned ASAP.  

It is a great opportunity for students to look at different career options with lots of 

exhibitors available on the day. 

Winter Uniforms 

Thank you for ensuring that your child is in uniform. 

If you require any assistance with your child’s school uniform, please contact the school, so that 

we can provide assistance. 

Health week 

Students will be participating in a number of activities next week during Health week 

including a CASA presentation in Morwell on Wednesday 1st August. 

Permission forms were handed out last week and need to be returned ASAP. 

The week concludes with a healthy lunch and a Colour Explosion fun run. 

PBS News 

A new PBS card will be provided to all Year 9 students at the start of next term for students to be able to collect credits 

towards a canteen voucher. Students will need to take their PBS card to all classes so that teachers can reward good 

behaviour by punching out a hole in the card. When a student has all twenty holes punched out they can use the card as a $2 

canteen voucher. These cards will be replacing the tokens that have been handed out in the past.  

Mobile Phones 

A reminder that while students are allowed to bring their mobile phones to school that is with the 

understanding that they are not to be used in classes for games and texting etc. 

Most classrooms have a mobile phone holder that students are encouraged to use to ensure that 

they are free from temptation and distraction. 

BYOD 

A reminder that students are required to bring their device to school charged and ready to use. If your child does not have a 

personal device please contact Glen Stephenson who will be working to make arrangements for a device to be available. 

 

Robin Fitzpatrick 

Year 9 Team Leader 

fitzpatrick.robin.e@edumail.vic.gov.au 

Homework Club 

Homework club is available for students on a Wednesday afternoon to assist with their studies. 

Where: Churchill Campus Library 3 - 4.15pm 
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Year 10 News ……….   

Jenny Horner 

Year 10 Team Leader 

horner.jenny.m@edumail.vic.gov.au 

Courtroom Dramas: ‘Respect Me’ 

Year 10 students have now completed the second of three Courtroom Drama: ‘Respect 

Me’ sessions with Gippsland Community Legal Service.  This program is based on a real-

life scenario of a 16 year old student being convicted of sharing explicit images (sexting)  

- a current issue facing many of our young people which can have unknown but long-

term and detrimental ramifications for them. 

Madi Tarrant, Kai Brennan and Thomas Lade become active participants in the 

Courtroom Drama as they took part in the re-enactment of an authentic trial assuming 

the roles of: Prosecutor; Defence Counsel and Magistrate while other students took on 

the role of the Offender; Victim, Witnesses, and vocal Public Gallery members. 

Tasmania Camp 

Planning is well underway for our Year 10 Tassie trip this year. 

Parents and students can expect regular communication over 

the coming weeks with regards to the final itinerary, final 

payment and what to bring! 

Health Expo Week 

The Year 10 program for Health Expo Week is outlined below.  Again we are offering our Year 10 students numerous 

opportunities to gain knowledge of their rights AND responsibilities when it comes to their and their friends health and 

wellbeing.  All Year 10 students are expected to attend all sessions and importantly, return their permission forms by Friday 

27th July, before the CASA Presentation which will be delivered in Morwell. 

Mobile Phones 

A further reminder that any contact taking place during the day between students and their family needs to occur through the 

school system and not through personal phones. It is of high importance that the school is aware of communications between 

students and people external to Kurnai during school hours. If a student is leaving the school grounds, this needs to be known 

to our administrative team for legal reasons. Further, we encourage students not to use their phones for personal use during 

their lessons and would appreciate the support from home and to contact students through the office on 5132 3700 if the 

need is immediate. 

Leaving School Grounds During Lunchtime/ Before End of School Day 

A reminder to parents and students that students are not allowed to leave 

the school grounds during the school day.  If you need to collect your child 

before the end of the day then please come to the general office to sign 

them out or contact me via phone.  

Devices 

A reminder that students need to bring their 

devices to school charged and ready to use. If 

students don’t have a personal device please 

contact the school so we can make 

arrangements for a device to be available. 

Welcome back to what should be a quieter term for our year 10 students.  Although 

there are still a number of events and excursions planned, the next 6 months will allow 

our students to focus and prepare for their fulltime senior studies in 2019.   

Absences 

Term 3 has become renowned for student absences due to the cold and flu season. We remind parents and guardians that if 

a student will not be attending school for the day to ring the Absent Hotline on 51 323 711. This line is open 24hrs a day and 

will be sent as a message to our administrative team to forward onto relevant teachers. If students will be away for an extend-

ed period of time, please ensure you let our administrative team know and they can forward the message to team leaders so 

work and support can be arranged for students to complete whilst at home. 
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Calendar of Excursions / Camps 

Year 7  
Date Excursion Cost Form & Payment  

Due Date  

23 Jul-14 Dec Swimming $NIL 20/7/18 

8 Aug Lake Hyland $NIL 7/8/18 

    

Year 8 
 
 

 

Date Excursion Cost Form & Payment  

Due Date  

23 Jul-14 Dec Swimming $NIL 20/7/18 

    

    

Year 9 
 

 

Date Excursion Cost Form & Payment  

Due Date  

31 Jul Job Skills Expo $NIL 27/7/18 

1 Aug The Talk $NIL 27/7/18 

14-17 Aug Melbourne Discovery Camp $390 26/6/18 

Year 10 
 

 

Date Excursion Cost Form & Payment  

Due Date  

1 Aug The Talk $NIL 27/7/18 

10-13 Sept Tasmania Camp $680 CLOSED 

    

All Years  
 
 

 

Date Excursion Cost Form & Payment  

Due Date  

24 May –21 

Nov 

AIME Program $NIL 21/5/18 

31 Jul-28 Aug Augmented Reality $NIL 27/7/18 

18 Aug AFL Match $NIL 15/8/18 
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Short period Homestay families required 

  

Kurnai College will be hosting two short term Chinese Study tours during term 3 this year 
as part of our International Program. We are looking for families who would be interested 
in hosting a Chinese student/s for up to a week.    

While at Kurnai, the students will participate in a mix of English Language classes located 

at the University Campus and immersion classes at the Junior Campuses.  These classes 

will be followed up by organised afternoon activities within the local area. 

The Homestay is to provide a welcoming, nurturing and safe environment for young stu-
dents, as it will likely be the first time these students have been out of China.  If possible, it 
may pay to consider having two students billeted with your family making it less daunting 
and easier for both you and the students. 

Hosting an international student is very rewarding and offers a wonderful opportunity to 
learn about a new culture and share our Australian way of life. This would be a great op-
portunity to consider for our students who are currently studying Mandarin or have/will be 
participating in our trips to China. 

Host families are paid a nominal fee of $30.00 per night per student, which is to assist 
with food, accommodation and transportation as required for students that are living with 
them.  

The anticipated dates for these visits are: 

 31st July – 6th August  Students from Yiting & Heyetang Middle School from Hang 
Zhou (Yrs. 7 & 8) 

 6th August – 9th August Students from Xinhe Middle School from Hang Zhou 
(Yrs. 10 & 11) 

 

If you are interested or want more information please contact Corine Noblet on 

(03) 51 323 800 or noblet.corine.j@edumail.vic.gov.au. 

 

Or complete the form below and return it your General Office. 

 

 
 
 

Expression of Interest form 
 
I, ______________________________ parent/s of ____________________________ (student’s name) are  
 
interesting in assisting Kurnai College in being a Study Tour Homestay family. 
 
The dates that suit our family are: 
 
[   ] 31st July – 6th August    [    ] 6th August – 9th August  
  
 
We would like to have: [     ] 1 student  [     ] 2 students  
     [     ] male student/s  [     ] female student/s 
 
  
Or please contact me on this number to get more information   ______________________ 
 

mailto:noblet.corine.j@edumail.vic.gov.au
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SCHOOL NURSE UPDATE 

Churchill Health Expo Week 

Welcome back to Term 3!  We are holding our Fun and Educational 

Health Day at Churchill Kurnai from the 30th July to the 3rd August.  

You will be receiving lots of information regarding the events that will 

be taking place during health week.   

WE WANT OUR PARENTS TO TELL US WHAT THEY THINK!  
 

Our school is conducting a survey to find out what parents think of our school. The Parent 

Opinion Survey is an annual survey offered by the Department of Education and Training 

that is conducted amongst a sample of randomly selected parents. It is designed to assist 

schools in gaining an understanding of parents’ perceptions of school climate, student 

behaviours and student engagement. Our school will use the survey results to help inform 

and direct future school planning and improvement strategies.  

 

Approximately 30 per cent of parents will be invited to participate in this year’s survey. 

Parents will be chosen randomly and will be mailed further details if selected.   All responses 

to the survey are anonymous. This year the Parent Opinion Survey will be conducted from 

Monday 23rd July to Sunday 26th August. 

 

The survey will be conducted online, only takes 10-15 minutes to complete, and can be 

accessed at any convenient time within the fieldwork period on desktop computers, laptops, 

tablets or smartphones. The online survey will be available in a range of languages other 

than English. These include: Arabic, Vietnamese, Mandarin, Chin (haka), Hindi, Japanese, 

Somali, Turkish, Punjabi and Greek. 

 

The survey results will be reported back to the school at the end of September.  

Activities that will be included on the day are: 

 Presentations from Headspace about stress management, mental health and healthy 

lives for all year levels 

 Presentations from Morwell Proactive Policing Unit about staying out of trouble and 

the law for Year 7’s and 8’s 

 School dental presentations on maintaining healthy teeth for all year levels 

 Presentations from CanTeen about how to reduce the risk of getting cancer and how 

to help loved ones if they are effected by cancer for Year 9’s and 10’s 

 A free healthy lunch provided at the school 

 The Colour Explosion Fun Run for all students  

 Red Frogs Party Safe Education for Year 10 students 

 Sexual safety presentation by comedian Nelly Thomas at the Italian/Australian Club for 

Year 9’s and 10’s 

It is looking to be a great day for the students with lots of fun!   

For more information or any concerns please contact Sarah (School nurse) pearse-

clark.sarah.l@edumail.vic.gov.au or the school.   
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Secondary School vaccinations in 2018 

The Secondary School Vaccine Program offers free vaccines to Year 7 and 10 students. 

These vaccines provide protection against:  

Diphtheria, tetanus and pertussis (whooping cough) – one dose for year 7 students 

Human Papillomavirus (HPV) – two doses for year 7 students 

Meningococcal A,C,W,Y – one dose for year 10 students 

Parents/guardians of year 7 and 10 students should look out for the vaccine consent card 

booklet coming home from school with your child. You need to read the information, 

complete and return the card regardless of whether your child is being vaccinated at school. 

The Latrobe City immunisation service may contact you about the Secondary School Vaccine 

Program. Schools are authorised to provide basic parent/guardian contact details to local 

councils for this purpose. Contact the school by 28 February 2018 if you do not want your 

contact details given to the Latrobe City immunisation service.  

To learn more about the Secondary School Vaccine Program, the vaccines, the diseases they 

protect against, or how you can prepare your child for vaccination, go to 

betterhealth.vic.gov.au 

Additionally, the Commonwealth government is funding vaccinations for all children under 

20 years who missed scheduled vaccines. If students have missed vaccines, either in 

childhood or adolescence, and require catch-up vaccines, they should speak with their 

immunisation provider. (ie. local council or GP). 
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Whilst Kurnai College  is happy to include Community Announcements in our  newsletters - please understand Kurnai    
College is not involved in the organisations or the running of any  these community events.    

Calling for feedback on the Youth Space Latrobe design principles 

 

The Youth Space Latrobe project has been underway over the past few months. Young people have discussed what it is 
like to live in the Valley, what issues are important and what they think is needed in the Valley to help them thrive. 

 
Led by our Youth Core Design Team, young people came together in February 2018 to workshop what activities and ser-
vices a new youth space could provide, where the youth space should be located, and explore design concepts. Some of 

the students at your school were involved in this process.  
 

These workshops led to the creation of nine design principles that will inform the creation of a new Youth Space Latrobe.  
 

The Youth Core Design Team would love to know the community's thoughts on these principles. A short, de-identified 
survey has been created to describe and evaluate the design principles. 

 
We are seeking your feedback and your support in getting this survey out to your school community. 

 
Once the design principles have been refined, they will be presented to the Victorian Government for consideration. 

 

Click below to start the survey or follow this link:  
youthspacelatrobe.typeform.com/to/oeHLEt 

https://vic.us17.list-manage.com/track/click?u=a595b76a8a455fdf3caef1e9f&id=dd4ec1567c&e=5e32b8d14f
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